
  
8/13/2020 
 
Last month we purchased a new truck for the Field Operations due to a pickup freeze 
plug rupturing, at the time I discussed that we were having problems with the 2002 1-ton 
dump trucks.  That truck had been in for diagnosis and the rocker arm wore allowing the 
cam to wear inside of the shaft and ultimately break on that truck.  The truck is a diesel 
and we have gotten a quote to remove and replace the engine of the truck for $23,000.  
I asked Tim and Fred to look around at used trucks and new trucks so that we could 
make an educated decision on the path forward.  They were able to find 2019 1 ton 
truck with a 9’ bed for $47,967.  I am recommending the purchase of the 2019 truck vs 
repairing the current vehicle.  Cost will be split between Water, Sewer, Street and Park.   
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Pete Olson 
Town Manager 
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